
Storm Water Coalition Minutes  
April 11, 2013 

 
1.   Welcome and Roll  

 
2. Storm Water Instructor update 
 The majority of the schools have been seen by Jenny Devlin with the student training presentation.  
3. County Storm Water Training 
 Glen Tanner led a discussion regarding the Coalition conducting an RSI and SWPP training in the 

months of May or July. The month of May was discussed for SWPP training. The month of July 
was discussed for RSI training. An email will go out with the final dates once these have been 
decided upon. April 15th is a major date for all the Cities to have their ordinances and agreements 
completed and ready for the public use.  

    
4. Sub-committees Updates – Nothing to Correlate.  
 A. Inspection Committee - Ryan Johnson (Orem-City), Juan Garrido (Springville City), Don 

Overson (Vineyard City),  Mark Atwood (Pleasant Grove City),  Scott Allen (Provo 
City), Jeff Maag (Cedar Hills City) 
 

 B. Education committee - Steve Weber (Orem City), Glen Tanner (Utah County Public 
Works), Paul Miller (London City)  
 

C.  Discharge Committee - Nestor Gallo (American Fork City), Stan Orem (Orem City), 
Rustin Porter (Springville City), Don Reynolds (ACCENA Group) 

  A power point presentation entitled “Is a Sanitary Sewer Leak Illicit Discharge?” 
He will email the power point to Coalition members.  

 
D.  Post Construction Committee - Trapper Burdick(Spanish Fork City), Steve Weber(Orem     

City), Curtis Chatwin(Lehi City), Juan Garrido(Springville City) 
 Steve Weber was welcomed as the newest of the post construction committee members.  
 At this time, every City needs a template for MS4 Ordinances. PMPs maintenance is to 

be done by the owners. Alpine City broke up the ordinance into two portions. The first is 
the manual and the second is the agreement. This will be emailed to the Coalition 
members for them to review and use it if this works for them. The goal of the EPA is to 
have more PMP tracking and maintenance. The Coalition’s goal with this procedure is to 
assist with the EPA goals. 

 
Steve Weber/Orem City gave an update regarding the Construction General permit. Glen 
Tanner nominated Steve Weber be the representative to attend the construction permit 
review meetings. Nomination passed with all Coalition members in agreement. 
Nestor Gallo was nominated to represent the Coalition at the Industry Illicit meetings. 
Nomination passed with all Coalition members in agreement.  

  
5. State Storm Water program updates 

 
The web dashboard page has been updated by the State. If a coalition member had 
created a shortcut, the link is now obsolete. They will need to create a new access.  Go to 
the Administrator access and put in their user name and password to update the link. If 
you are having issues with the site, contact Monequa Rodriguez.  
 
Cancelling the NOI/NOT is to be done by the Contractor/Operator electronically or by 
faxing the request to cancel. The State will then send a copy to the City Storm Water 
Coalition member. Some have been receiving these.  

  
 Juan Gurrido/Springville City gave synapses regarding the Construction General Permit 

review meeting. The permit has a total of 95 pages which causes some concern. 
Recommendations have been given to use a template for the agreement referencing the 
permit. This creates some agreement issues.  The issues will continue to be reviewed.  

 There are also issues regarding the Common Plan of Development which has 65 pages. 
This also is under review. It is hoped that all of this can be resolved before the Permits 
are released to the public for public comment. It was suggested that representatives from 
the Coalition go directly to the State Office to go over the permit and make the changes 
the Coalition suggested.  



  
 
 Ryan Johnson/Orem City was nominated to represent the Coalition at the RSI Committee 

State meetings. Nomination passed with all Coalition members in agreement.   
 
 Paul Miller/Lindon City brought a printed copy of the mouse pad page that they have 

created for their Coalition. This was reviewed by the members. The link on the web page 
shows storm water links and phone numbers for those who view the web page. The 
addition of the Utah County hot line and email address will be added to the page.  

 
6. Other Business 
   
The next scheduled meeting will be on Thursday, May 30, 2013 10AM at the Utah County Public Works 
building at 2855 South State Street, Provo. Meeting Adjourned 


